Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission

Minutes, regular meeting

January 18, 2008

The regular meeting of the Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission was held on Friday, January 18, 2008, in Committee Room #1, State House Annex, Trenton, New Jersey.  Those present:


Misono Miller, Chairman


James Thebery, Vice chair


Enid Torok

George Vassiliades

Kay Nest, Secretary

Michele Blanc for David Rosen, Office of Legislative Services
Support staff: 

Brain Francz, Office of Management & Budget

Joseph Novak, Fiscal Officer, Dept. of the Treasury


Other/Public: 

Robert P. Koska, Director of NJ Transit Local Programs &

Minibus Support

Candice M. Alfonso, Office of Legislative Services

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Miller at 10:15 am following by the flag salute

  Chairperson Miller welcomed Commission members and guests to the meeting.

Minutes
Minutes of the meetings of July and September 2007--Chairman Miller called for the approval of the minutes of the meetings, which had been e-mailed to all members for review.  Motion was made by Enid Torok to approve the minutes of the July and September meetings. Motion seconded by George Vassiliades.  The minutes were approved. 

Chair Miller welcomed Brian Francz to the meeting and his past service to the Commission was recognized and Commissioners expressed their appreciation for his contribution to the work of the Commission.  Mr. Francz’s presentation on the General Fund Subsidy was prefaced by remarks from Mrs. Miller in regards to the history and background of this topic.  Portion of a 1995  analysis by Commission Chairman John Tergis was read indicating that the opinion that the CRF  is obligated to fund certain Statewide programs, was a question of concern for many years.  To quote: “ This memo is for the purpose of sharing the Fiscal Year 1996 obligations of the Fund as well as the General fund Program financing which apparently is still being looked upon as obligations of the CRF…It almost defies logic to even consider all the above expenses as belonging to the CRF. This again speaks to a decision as to what belongs to the CRF and what belongs to the General Fund.”
Presentation on General Fund Subsidy by Brian Francz of the Office of Management & Budget
Mr. Brian Francz of OMB explained the presentation of General Fund Subsidy He clarified that the General Fund Subsidy portion of the Casino Revenue budget in the State budget was a listing of programs for seniors and disabled that could be funded by the Casino Revenues based upon the requirement that  the Casino Revenue fund can only be used for disabled and  aging.

Mrs. Miller’s stated her concern that the General Fund Subsidy has been viewed in the past as funds that were owed by the Casino Revenue Funds  to the General Fund, for the programs listed under General Fund Subsidy.  With no formal delineation of which programs are included for funding from Casino revenues on a regular basis, this seems incorrect.  Mrs. Miller said that in the past representatives of the Dept of Treasury, and other public officials stated that the Casino Revenue funds  were obligated to fund the listed programs ( in the General Fund Subsidy)in the amount of funds delineated.  The assumption being supported was that there was no room for new or additional programs since the CRF owed the General Funds these amounts.   Mr. Francz clarified that the General Fund Subsidy was merely a listing of funds that qualify for Casino Revenue funds and that any other representation was not an official interpretation of the OMB. 

Chairperson Miller was concerned that the General Fund Subsidy wording was misleading and having been previously misconstrued as a subsidy owed to the General Fund as presented to the Commission and public in the past, should be revised (or eliminated).  In fact, in view of the Constitution’s wording that certain CRF funds only be used for programs that are new and additional, perhaps the wording of the General Fund Subsidy, should be General Fund Obligation( to the CRF). This would assist in maintaining the General Fund level of support for CRF programs on a regular basis and result in more funding  for new or additional programs for seniors and disabled. 
Vice chair Jim Thebery questioned Mr. Francz on Casino Revenue Fund line item in FY06. Other questions on the budget process were addressed by Mr. Francz
In explaining who decides budget recommendations for the State budget,   

Mr. Francz’s responded that  the budget item is a projection based on an analysis completed by OMB, as to whether it is a personal care, meals on wheels or any other item, that is submitted into the budget process.  The actual numbers for budget are usually available in October, as part of the budget process.
Casino Simulcasting fund update by OMB
Mr. Francz gave committee members handouts of simulcast revenues, and explained that Casino Revenue funds are separate but are used for same purposes as Casino Revenue funds. It was clarified that the Simulcast funds are to be used for programs for senior citizens, as opposed to funds for seniors and disabled.   The Casino simulcasting fund was established by Chapter 19 of the Public Law of 1992. Commissioners had questions in regards to the existing Simulcast operations.  Mr. Francz named principal places at which  simulating revenues were generated being Borgata, Caesar’s, Park Place, Resorts, Show Boat, Tropicana, Trump and the Meadowlands. Simulcast operations in all other areas were not specifically known and exact  breakdowns of expenditures by program were not available. 
Members Expenses –Mr. Novak explained the new travel regulations on reimbursement to committee members.

Presentation from NJ Transit—Mr. Robert Koska, Director of NJ Transit Local Programs and Minibus Support in regard to Casino Revenue Funded Transportation Programs.

Mr. Koska distributed a power point summary and made a presentation on the Senior Citizen and Disabled Resident Transportation Assistance Program,  explaining where the monies go and how the money is spent.  

Mr. Koska explained that the  primary use of funds is for the operation of a local transportation program for seniors and disabled in each of the counties.  NJ Transit keeps 15 % for administrative and capital  expenses, which also provides assistance in the counties.  85% of the funds are distributed to the counties on a formula basis based on the number of senior citizens and disabled over age 65.
Mr. Koska estimated that the CRF provided 40-45% of the Counties’ transportation budgets. Poorer counties like Hudson and Salem rely more on the dollars from Casino Revenue Funds  than richer counties like Hunterdon and Somerset. .  3.6 to 4 million rides are provided Statewide through the systems with approximately 1.6 million trips funded by the CRF. 
Mr. Koska was asked to comment on the projections of CRF for transportation.  He said that the Commission recommendations for increasing the % of funds from the CRF for transportation would certainly offset the decreased funds anticipated in 2009 as a result of the sunsetting and decreased Casino Revenues (in 2007). Increasing costs of fuel and increased demand from a larger senior and disabled population as well as increased kidney dialysis activities are factors that contribute to the need for more transportation funds.  The increase in CRF recommended by the Commission would certainly assist in a minimizing what could be a bad situation in 2009 for the Counties transportation services. 

Mr. Koska said that Ocean County has reported much concern over the dialysis transport problem. In addition in some counties, Mental Health as a disability has been reported as a concern. 
Mr. Koska also said that NJ Transit is involved in coordination of efforts with other transit providers and funding sources  to maximize access and accessibility.   Mrs. Miller asked if any progress has been made in coordinating with the Medicaid transportation efforts. She said that different county transportation systems have different requirements for having Medicaid clients receive reimbursement from the different Medicaid systems in each county.   Mr. Koska  said that significant resources for local transportation flow from the Medicaid programs.   In view of this, Mrs. Miller suggested that the Commission could bring this up as an issue to the Dept of Human Services. 
Nominating committee 
Enid Torok was asked to be Chair of the Nominating Committee with Kay Nest and George Vassiliades as members.  Chair Miller confirmed that the nominating committee would make their report at the next meeting. 

Legislation 3093 and 1707- 
Mrs. Miller advised that with the assistance of Enid Torok, letters were sent to key Assemblymen and Senators in regards to A3093, S1973. A strong response from Senator Anthony Bucco was received in support of A3093 included in the Commissioners’ packets. New numbers for these bills will be designated at the end of January.  The Commission will continue to follow these legislative bills for the next session.
Appointments:  Jim Thebery was in contact with Senator Loretta Weinberg’s Office in regards to her interest in serving on the Commission.  As a result, Senator Weinberg has indicated her interest and a letter of recommendation from the Commission was sent to the Senate President in support of this appointment.  Mrs. Miller or Mr. Thebery will follow up on this prior to the next meeting. 
Chair Miller reported that there are several vacancies, especially in view of the loss of Assemblyman Whelan and Assemblyman Blee, who no longer serve in the Assembly.  It was agreed that a letter would be sent by the Chair to the Speaker of the Assembly requesting that appointments be made. 

Mr. Boeri has not been replaced and was the Senate President senior citizen representative. In addition, a Senate Minority Party appointment is open.  

Commission members  were asked to notice the information in their packets in regards to the Adult Protective Services Program, as provided by September speaker and director of the Adult Protective Services (APS) State Program, David Ricci.  Mr. Ricci followed up with the Commission’s request for information in regards to the APS cases and effect on County allocations, should the Commission recommendations be approved. In addition, Mrs. Miller reported that the County Welfare Board Directors’ Association is updating their position paper on the Adult Protective Services Programs in New Jersey and is in strong support of additional funds for the APS.  

Old Business: 

a. Surveys-  Commissioners were reminded that surveys from Transportation, Dept of Health and Senior Services, and Department of Labor were received and in their packets and should be used as reference for Commission work.  With question for Michele Leblanc of OLS.  
b. Vice chair Jim Thebery asked  about A 1707 and when it would be re-introduced.       Michele LeBlanc of OMB stated that he could  check the bill status on line.

c. AARP Meeting-  Mr. Vassiliades reported on a November 14 meeting attended by AARP President Sye Larsen and Mrs. Miller, and himself. In general, he felt that the AARP President was responsive to the Commission recommendations and noted that he offered his support in the release of future Annual Report recommendations. It was expressed that follow-up with other members of AARP would be appropriate as well.
d. 40th Anniversary Celebration of Offices on Aging in New Jersey.  Mrs. Miller thanked members of the Commission who were able to attend the December 6th celebration.  The event stressed the need for a strengthening of advocacy efforts on behalf of senior citizens.  Follow-up conferences are anticipated. Chair Miller advised that the NJ4A supports the CRFAC recommendations, which are also a basis of the position paper of the NJ 4A. 

New Business

a. Budget hearing schedules were discussed.  Ms. LeBlanc was asked to alert Chair Miller in regards to the dates for budget hearings as soon as they are confirmed or planned.  Ms. Le Blanc said she could do this.  The Chair will testify at the hearings on behalf of the Commission.
b. Annual Report Activities-  Mrs. Miller advised that the Annual Report for the Commission would be presented at the next meeting. Funding recommendations were reviewed.  It was agreed that only those programs that were currently receiving Casino Revenue Funds would be included and that in lieu of the JACC program, which is not receiving CRF funds, additional funds would be requested for the State Respite Program.
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 12:50 pm. 

_______________________  


________________________

Kay Nest, Secretary



Misono Miller, Chairperson
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Attachments and distribution:

Commission Roster

Schedule of Commission meetings for the year 
Annual Report of NJ Transit for July 2007 Public Hearing

Adult Protective Services Program Information from David Ricci
Letter from County Welfare Directors’ Assn., President Bruce Nigro
Letter of strong support, Senator Anthony Bucco for A3093

Sample letter, sent to Assembly and Senate, supporting A3093, S1973

Position Paper on Legislative Advocacy, NJ4A

Surveys from Dept of Labor, Dept of Health and Senior Services and NJ Transit

Additional handouts: 
Simulcast summary information

Simulcast Revenues from 2003-2008, from OMB
Atlantic City Press Article on Casino Revenues from inception to 2007
Reference: PAAD Expenditures from General Revenues and CRF, 1996-2008


Casino Revenue Fund Summary Revenue and Projection , Rec. 2008
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